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FLEET HOSPITAL AND COMMUNITY FRIENDS

‘Supporting local Health Care needs’

Minutes of the AGM held at Fleet Hospital on 20th May 2015 at 7.30pm
1. Chairman’s welcome

Harrie Glossop for Claire Pamment who was unable to be present welcomed the members present.  The AGM was a legal requirement for any charity, and gave those present the opportunity to ask questions of the Committee.  Harrie also introduced our speaker for the evening: Dr Graham Brown from Hart First Response
2. Apologies – Gwen Easter, Gill Main, Claire Pamment, Anne Tracey
Present – Caroline Hoare, Harrie Glossop, Helen Bellamy, Vera Pullen, Jean Tucker, Dawn Williams, Sally Mcmillan, Shelagh Pagden,  Brian Proctor, Graham Brown, Anthony Barrell, Carole Woodford, Jenny Brown, Geoff Baker, Doris Bicknell, Pauline Minty, Barbara Notz,  Sylvia Rowe, Ann Gotting, Helen Parberry, Joyce Gordon, William Gordon, Babs Brandon, Sheila Garfield, Anne Baker
3. Minutes of the Last Meeting

The minutes were signed as correct

4. Matters Arising

None

5. Talk by Dr Graham Brown – Hart First Response
Dr Brown gave us an overview of what Hart First Response do.

Hart First Response was established in 2001 to save lives and teach members First Aid skills.  It is manned by volunteers and 20,000 hours have been donated over the last decade to support local events.  They are registered with the Care Quality Commission and have to meet the same standards as hospitals, this costs £894 per year therefore they need to fund raise.  If the event is a commercial event then they are charged to help pay for insurances etc, if the event is a community event then they give a donation.

Since September 2001 they have treated 1,000 patients attended 140 – 999 calls been to 150 local events and 81 people have donated 20,000 voluntary hours.  They cover events such as go-carting at Blackbush, football tournaments, fire work events and Christmas Festivites plus others.

Hart First Response also does First Aid Training, for example Scouts and Guides, Fitness leaders, mums and baby groups plus their members have on-going training. Their members come from a wide range of professions and include NHS Paramedics, Care workers plus they encourage young people to join as this gives them confidence and communication skills which are very transferrable, many go on to do medicine and then return to help once qualified.

Dr Brown then went on to show a slide of the Landrover which was bought with monies from our funds, it is on the road but they still need some members to do driver training.

Dr Brown ended the evening with questions.

He was asked how they got volunteers and he replied that they had a gentle growth mainly from word of mouth and the HVA.  He was then asked if they take older people and he said anyone could go to training evenings.

Harrie thanked Dr Brown for his informative talk.

6. Chairman’s Report

Harrie Glossop  on behalf of Claire Pamment read the Chairman’s report.
Claire thanked the committee for their support and was willing to stand again as Chairman.

It had been another successful year and with fund raising and bequests our bank balance was healthy.  We support most requests especially those that service the largest amount of people both in the hospital and wider community, we rarely say no.  Harrie then went on to describe some of the purchases.
Calthorpe Unit – Medicine Trolley, sensory bag, patient monitor pressure relieving cushions, two lockable display cases, hairdryer, two high chairs and dining chairs, a bed for the OT’s to practice with patients before discharge home.

Community, a mannequin for Hart First Response for training purposes, a defibrillator outside Bakers shop for the use of the public, a defibrillator for Velmead School and a donation to Hart First Response towards a replacement ambulance.

Harrie went on to explain that the Matron Jan Holden had not yet been replaced and although Southern Health were still looking to replace her we would of course continue to support the Hospital in any way we could.

Harrie also said the group was concerned that patients were being offered physio at their Dr’s surgery and not being given the choice of the Hospital which meant the department was not being fully utilized and this could cause some problems in the future but we would continue to monitor the situation. Vera Pullen indicated that when her husband left Frimley Park Hospital he asked if he could go to Fleet and in fact the phyios went to the house.  Another member indicated that it was difficult to park at Fleet which may indicate why patients preferred to go to their local surgery
Harrie mentioned the display in Fleet library about Fleet Hospital which was worth a visit.

7. Secretary’s Report
Helen Bellamy said that we have had another busy and productive year and she thanked the Friends’ for their continued support with the street collections, Christmas Fayre, Quiz nights and raffles.

Our thanks once again goes to Jenny Brown and the Brownies who plant bulbs to make the garden look colourful in the spring and autumn.

Last year we did the teas at the Elvetham Heath fete plus we had a book and soft toy stall and that this year we would be doing a book and soft toy stall on June 6th at the fete.

In November two of the Friends’ attended the Fleet Remembrance Day parade.

The Christmas Fayre was well attended thanks to our extra advertising and we continue to be very grateful to Fleet Lions and Fleet Rotary for their continued help and support at these events plus their input decorating the hospital at Christmas.

February saw a very successful quiz night which raised over £600.

The street collection this year is 5th September for which Claire is looking for extra helpers, if anyone could help please contact her. The Christmas Fayre is on the 28th November 2015.
Helen ended by thanking everyone for their continued support.
8. Treasurer’s Report
Brian Proctor indicated that we started the year with £186,552 and ended it with £177,956, a copy of the report could be sent by email to anyone who wished to see it.  There has been a delay in the auditing of the accounts due to confirmation of the auditor.  Confirmation of audited accounts will follow at a later date and Harrie will send out with the next newsletter.
9. Membership Secretary’s Report

Harrie Glossop said that she was still coming to terms with the membership role but that the membership numbers had been maintained.  Harrie had requested more information from the members this year so that newsletters could be sent out by e-mail where possible. Harrie asked the members to write to her if they were not happy about a service.
Harrie said she and Claire had given a few talks this year to various groups and that they were more than happy to do more.

Harrie finished by thanking the members for their support and that if anyone was passing the hospital during the summer could they please water the plants!

10. Election of Committee
Members up for re-election were


Dr Caroline Hoare – President

Claire Pamment – Chairman

Helen Bellamy – Secretary

Brian Proctor – Treasurer

Sally McMillan – Committee member

Geoff Baker – Rotary Rep

Ann Gotting – New member

Helen Bellamy asked if anyone would propose Dr Caroline Hoare as President – Geoff Baker proposed and Dawn Williams seconded it.

Claire Pamment as Chairman

Helen Bellamy as Secretary

Brian Proctor as Treasurer, the Officers were proposed by Anthony Barrell and seconded by Shelagh Pagden

Sally Macmillan and Ann Gotting were proposed by Vera Pullen and seconded by Brian Proctor

11. AOB
Harrie Glossop indicated to the meeting that we were undertaking a review of our Constitution.

Harrie Glossop was going to look at ways to send out the minutes of the AGM plus an accounts summary to the Members who were present at the meeting.
A question was asked if we were taxed on the bulk of the monies, Harrie Glossop said ‘no’ and indicated that the monies had been split and put into different accounts to try and gain some interest.  

Harrie asked if there were any comments about the hospital and only the physio was raised, this had been discussed earlier in the meeting.

Jenny Brown said that patients had been sitting out in the re-vamped garden and were enjoying it.
The meeting closed at 8.30pm
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